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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

NATURAL RESOURCES, PARKS & OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE

STAFF REPORT

	AGENDA ITEM:
	3
	DATE:
	October 2, 2003

	PROPOSED NO.:
	2003-
0418
	PREPARED BY:
	Marilyn Cope


SUBJECT:  
Proposed Ordinances relating to the transfer of Grandview Park to the city of SeaTac.


BACKGROUND:

In response to the county’s current fiscal crisis, the 2003 county budget for the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks assumes that in-city parks, pools and community centers have been transferred to the appropriate city, or mothballed.  Additionally, county parks within the potential annexation boundaries of cities are also under consideration for transfer to those cities. Pursuant to this effort, the Executive and the city of SeaTac have proposed transfer of Grandview Park to the city; Proposed Ordinance 2003-0418 authorizes the Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement transferring the park.  If approved, this transfer would be the seventeenth in-city park transferred by the county to a city.  
Grandview Park
Grandview Park is located within the city of SeaTac near South 228th Street and Military Road.  It consists of thirty-seven acres of active recreational space, including two soccer fields, play equipment and restrooms.  A little less than half of the park is devoted to an off-leash dog space created in partnership with the non-profit Serve Our Dog Areas (SODA) and scheduled to open on October 4th.
The park was originally acquired by King County in 1966 from the federal government for $50,150 with the stipulation that the property would remain as a recreational park.  In 1994 King County received permission from the National Park Service to transfer Grandview Park should it choose to do so.  At that time, King County was transferring parks in the region to the city of SeaTac but at the conclusion of the negotiations and agreements, Grandview Park was never transferred.






Interlocal Agreement
Key elements of the Grandview Park transfer agreements are summarized below:

· Within 30 days of the effective date, the county conveys to the city of SeaTac all its ownership interest in the property
· The property will continue to be used for public recreation purposes, or replaced with property of equivalent value;

· Any differential fees charged to non-city residents for use of the parks must be reasonably related to the costs borne by city taxpayers for operating and maintaining the park;

· Standard interlocal transfer provisions addressing condition of the facility; indemnification and hold harmless; environmental liability; audits and inspections; and similar provisions are also included in the proposed interlocal agreement.

The City of SeaTac signed the transfer agreement in mid-September.


This ordinance was advertised for public hearing to be held on October 6th, 2003.
INVITED:

Shelley Marelli, Division Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks
Sharon Claussen, Project Manager, Department of Natural Resources and Parks
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2003-0418 with Attachments

2. Executive Transmittal Letter dated September 3, 2003
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